
 

 

 

 

May 1, 2024 

 

Representative Tom Cole     Representative Rosa DeLauro 

Chair        Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for the West Frontage Road at Yavapai Drive Intersection 

Improvements in Fiscal Year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Santa Cruz 

County, located at 2150 N. Congress Drive, Nogales, AZ 85621. The location of the project is 

1100 West Frontage Road, Rio Rico, Arizona 85648. The funding would be used improve 

multimodal operations at the intersection of Yavapai Drive / Rio Rico Drive and the I-19 

West Frontage Road. A Project Assessment (PA) will be prepared to determine the optimal 

intersection traffic control; then the recommended modifications will be fully designed and 

constructed. The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 23 USC 133(b)(1)(A). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Raúl M. Grijalva  

Member of Congress 
 

 

 


